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By letter dated June 28, 1982 we issued Amendment No. 70 to Facility Operating 
License No. DPR-23 for the H. B. Robinson Steam Electric Plant, Unit No. 2.  

The effective date of Amendment No. 70 was 45 days from the date of issuance, 
i.e., August 12, 1982.  

In a letter dated August 6, 1982, Carolina Power and Light Company (the 
licensee) requested an extension of the implementation date of Amendment 
No. 70 from August 12, 1982 to September 13, 1982. The licensee's justifica

tion for this request was that the plant staff would be unable to effectively 
complete and review all of the administrative changes and training necessary 
to implement Amendment No. 70 within the allotted 45 days. This problem was 

due, in part, to the fact that the current refueling outage has extended 
approximately one month longer than scheduled and plant staff have been 
occupied with the completion of actions required for start up.  

We have reviewed the licensee's.request and find that it is administrative 
in nature and justified. Therefore we approve an extension of the implemen
tation date of the Technical Specifications required by Amendment No. 70 until 
September 13, 1982.  

Environmental Consideration 

We have determined that the amendment does not authorize a change in effluent 
types or total amounts nor an increase in power level and will not result in 
any significant environmental impact. Having made this .determination, we have 
further concluded that the amendment involves an action which is insignificant 
from the standpoint of environmental impact and, pursuant to 10 CFR §51.5(d)(4), 
that anenvironmental impact statement or negative declaration and environmental 
impact appraisal need not be prepared in connection with the issuance of this 
amendment.  
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Conclusion 

We have concluded, based on the considerations discussed above, that: (1) 
because the amendment does not involve a significant increase in the probability 
or consequences of an accident previously evaluated, does not create the 
possibility of an accident of a type different from any evaluated previously, 
and does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety, the amendment 
does not involve a significant hazards consideration, (2) there is reasonable 
assurance that the health and safety of the public will not be endangered by 
operation in the proposed manner, and (3) such activities will be conducted 
in compliance with the Commission's regulations and the issuance of this 
amendment will not be inimical to the common defense and security or to the 
health and safety of the public.  
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